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ended, That the Council of the Town of Millcn at its meeting to be held in Town Hall, 43 Brown
| _Strm on Aer 26, 2004 beginning at 7: 30 p.m. will consider the adoption of a bylaw authorizing the
remnstmctionofualn Street East from Commercial Street to Ontario Street.

Such a bylaw will also allow pariodtc restrictions to through traffic. Local access will be mamtamed
~ throughout the proposed construction.

Plans detailing the project are available for viewing between 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. at the
Engineering Services Department at 555 Industrial Drive (second floor).

On April 13, 2004 beginning at 7:30 p.m., the Community Services Standing Committee of Council
will review the design drawings for the proposed work and give preliminary consideration to the pro-
posed construction bylaw. At this meeting, any person with unresolved concems regarding the pro-

posed work may appear, to present their concerns to the Committee. Persons wishing to be heard
must notify the Clerks Department in writing, no later than Wednesday April 7, 2004.

Any inqumes should be directed to the following;

Paul Cnpps P. Eng. Gary Tansley, P. Eng. Joe Proietti, P. Eng.

Director, Engineering Services Project Manager Design Supervisor

“Town of Milton Philips Engineering Region of Halton

43 Bmwn Street 3215 North Service Road, 1151 Bronte Road

Mllton ON LOT 5H2 Box 220 QOakville ON L6M 3L1

Tel: 905-878-7252 (ext. 2501) Burlington, On L7R 3Y2 Tel: 1-866-442-5866 (ext. 7613)
Fax: 905-876-5029 - Tel: 905-335-2353 Fax: 905-847-2152

email: paul.cripps@miltonca Fax: 905-335-1414 email: proiettij@ region.halton.on.ca

Halton Reglon Intematlonal

The Halton Region International program recognizes the
potential that exporting has for the Halton business
community, and offers local business owners a chance
to learn about international markets from some of
Ontario's exporting authorities.

The Export Fair -
Halton Region and Ontario Exports Inc.

Featuring one-on-one consultations with
representatives from Ontario Exports Inc. on selling to
various world markets, including the United States,

Latin America and the Caribbean, South America, the

European Union and Eastern Europe, East Asia and
the Pacific Rim, the Middle East and Africa.
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. Thursday, April 22
.am a.m. to 12: 30 p.m. __

The Halton Region Export Training Program

Designed to equip entrepreneurs with the knowledge and skills needed to succeed in
selling their products and services to international markets. Three 4-hour seminars,
limited to only 20 participant companies. Participants will be eligible to receive 20
hours of in-house consultation from an international trade professional.

The participating company judged to have the best export marketing plan will receive
the Royal Bank / Halton International Award, and will be invited to participate in a
trade mission organized by Ontario Exports Inc. The award includes $2,500 to help
finance the tnp Sponsored by RBC Royal Bank.

For more information, visit the Halton Region Business Development Centre
online at www.haltonbusiness.com.

Halton Region International is presented in partnership with Ontario Exports Inc.
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Derry Road work between Thompson Road and James Snow Parkway is

expected to start this year.

Residents in approval

* from PUBLIC on page 3
km. That’s likely to be completed by
around 2008.

Proposed rebuilding of the section
between First Line and Thompson Road
would start next year.

The work between Thompson Road and
James Snow Parkway is part of a total $11
million worth of regional road improve-
ments expected to occur in town this year.

Derry Road 1s a well-used, major east-
west arterial which links Milton to
Mississauga to the east and Burlington and
Flamborough to the west. Most of Derry
Road within Milton is lined by houses and
only a smattering of businesses.

Between Thompson Road and James
Snow Parkway, there are scores of new
houses built and under construction on
either side of Derry Road. It’s part and par-
cel of Milton’s planned residential devel-
opment called the Bristol Survey.

“Once (the section) 1s completed, it will
provide improved traffic flow to accom-
modate all the new people,” Ms Kingsmill
said. “It will be a strategically-sound road.”

The plan calls for the speed limit along
Derry Road to be dropped from 80 km/h to
60 km/h between First and Fifth Line —
about 5 km 1n length — once it has been
widened to four lanes. That’s anticipated to
occur by the end of 2006.

“Eighty kilomteres per hour is just too
fast for this road,” she added. “This is
going to be an urban part of town.”

The Region will take into account the
public’s comments from the meeting as it
finalizes its road design. Ms Kingsmill
noted she doesn’t expect it to change dra-
matically.

At least one lane would be kept open for
traffic during construction.

Residents interviewed by The Champion
generally approved of the road work. Some
that showed up included those who will be
immediately affected by construction,
those who will be impacted by proposed
work next year and others who won’t be
moving into the area for another year but
wanted information nonetheless.

Dave Pearson, a resident of Fourth Line,
south of Derry Road since 2001, said he’s
happy the Region is trying to create a resi-
dential-feel to a road that has its share of
speeders.

“Everyone i1s flying through,” he said.
“It's not so much the volume, it’s the
speed.”

Marnie Proud of Wallbrook Crescent,
south of Derry Road, said she’s encour-
aged to see connections to multi-use path-
ways planned on both sides of Derry Road,
east and west of Thompson Road.
Currently, there’s only a pathway on the
north side of Derry, west of Thompson

Road.

The road improvements are necessary,
said Christina Godbolt. She and her hus-
band, Fred, live off of Derry Road west of
Thompson Road, the section that would
see work started next year.

“I think 1t’s needed because there’s a lot
of traffic on the road,” said Ms Godbolt,
noting a reduced speed limit is “great.”

Meanwhile, the Region, which was to
replace the low-level bridge that crosses
Sixteen Mile Creek, west of Regional
Road 25 will delay it until next year. The
idea is to have that work done when the
section of Derry Road between First Line
and Thompson Road 1s rebuilt, Ms
Kingsmill said.

Jason Misner can be reached at jmis-
ner@miltoncanadianchampion.com.
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